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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT





Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
March 9, 2011    -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of February 9, 2011 meeting   (attached)      5 min
2. ETMD Priorities  
· Trail Management  
60 min
i. Operations 
· Signage & ET Logo Status  – Tad R  

· Reps – needed for South Berwick  - Bob H
· Dues status – Carole B
· ETMD lease renewal – October 2011 – need 3rd tenant  - Carole B
ii. Use  
· Arundel – additional parking ? – Tad R

· Unitil response on snowmobiles  - Carole B, Bob H
· Education and Outreach Opportunities - Jenn D, Carole B

a. Arundel Story Walk; Biddeford Primary School presentations
iii. Policies (*Review attached and vote)
· *Trail Complaint Form – Tad R

· *Locks Policy  – Carole B
· Trail Operator’s Manual Draft – Carole B
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)   Bob H / Carole B      30 min  
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00 -  Bob H / Carole B
i. Status

ii. Next Steps 
· Kennebunk – Arundel – Biddeford   - Bob H / Carole B
i. Next Steps 

ii. Turnpike Bridge
· Scarborough Funding Request  - Bruce G

i. Status   
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   10 min
5. Next Meeting – April 13, 2011
6.  Adjourn
Meeting Notes of 9 February 2011

Kennebunk Town Hall

Trustee Attendance:

Kittery 

Suzanne Patrakis


Elliot 


-

S. Berwick 

Anita Rosencrantz 

N. Berwick

-

Wells 


-

Kennebunk

Mike Claus


Arundel

Tad Redway, Vice President 
 

Biddeford

Dan Letellier, Treasurer 

Saco


Bob Hamblen, President 

Old Orchard Beach
Jason Webber


Scarborough

Bruce Gullifer  

South Portland

-

ETA 1


John Andrews, Secretary

ETA 2


Bob LaNigra

ETA 3


-


Alternates

Jenn Dumas, Arundel Recreation Director

Bill Robertson, OOB Public Works Director

Executive Director 

Carole Brush

Guests

Don Roux, Southern Maine Sno Goers, Trail Master

Rick LaFlamme, Maine Warden Service, Arundel Resident

Bob Barry, Saco Pathfinders Snowmobile Club

Bob Hansen, Maine Snowmobile Association, Trail Committee Chair

Andy Deschambault, Southern Maine Sno Goers

David Leck, Southern Maine Sno Goers

Melanie Mitchell, Arundel Resident

1. At 8:40 a.m. President Hamblen called the meeting to order.   

2. Mr. Claus moved, Ms. Rosencrantz 2nd accepting the December minutes with story walk corrections requested by Ms. Dumas. Unanimously approved.  (Snow cancelled the January meeting.)

3. President Hamblen invited Mr. Roux to present his request for ETMD support for snowmobile access to the corridor.  Mr. Roux began with some club history noting that he and his brother founded Sno Goers in 1995 as a mixed-use trail organization allowing X-skis and snowshoes.  Mr. Gullifer asked who pays to maintain their trails. Mr. Roux replied it was their club that receives $75K annually from state recreational trails funds and state gasoline tax refunds to the town of Sanford that it in turn donates those funds to the club to maintain its 32 miles of trails.

Mr. Roux reported that annually the club seeks written permission from 60 landowners in its operating area, leads a spring cleanup day;  and blocks trail entrances at road crossings to block truck access for dumping trash.   He added that the club has a $400K liability insurance policy offered by the state.  A prime club goal is to make things safe.  

Mr. Barry added that the Saco club maintains 40 miles of trails in Saco and Scarborough and cooperates with a local ATV club that visits homes of renegade ATV operators to control unauthorized ATV operation.  He reported that Pathfinders receives gas tax rebates from Saco, but not OOB or Scarborough.   One grooming machine, he added, costs $16K.  He reported plans to expand their trail network onto CMP land in Saco-Scarborough where 150 landowners beside the CMP corridor must support that use by snowmobiles.  

Mr. Letellier reported concern that there is heavy unauthorized snowmobile and ATV use on the ET corridor in Biddeford and Arundel. 
Warden LaFlamme responded that this area represents some of the heaviest trespass use in the state.  He noted that ET barriers are forcing these trespassers onto private land. He reported that he has been patrolling in Arundel;  but that the barriers are blocking his access. He said that renegades are the ONLY current users.  Although, as an officer of the law, he has a right to patrol the corridor, barriers make his job more challenging.  He said that he will do anything he can to enforce the law.  He said he has found that snowmobile club members recognize the machines of trail trespassers;  and often know the lawbreakers. 
A Sno Goer spokesman noted that  1% 2%  of any group,  boat owner; car driver, etc. cause most of the problem.  He said The Nature Conservancy and the Sno Goers support trails across the Kennebunk Plains.  He said peer pressure and open gates have resulted in users staying on marked trails.  

Ms Mitchell commented that she has lived beside the ET corridor for four years.  She reported being bothered by ATVs, on-corridor nighttime beer parties, high speed snowmobile operation at all hours, and barking dogs.  She said she does not want snowmobiles to be granted trail access, does not want the barriers opened.  She wants to be able, she said, to enjoy the peaceful harmony of her home.  She reported suffering from the loud roar of snow machines.  Warden LaFlamme responded by stating that snowmobiles are generally quiet and could not be heard indoors when windows are closed as in the winter. But, he reported that loud snow machines usually have illegal after-market exhaust systems.  He reported issuing tickets to owners with such exhaust systems. 

Responding to a question about how ET bridges would tolerate snow machines, Mr. Roux reported that clubs added wooden planks to protect bridge surfaces from the spikes on snow machines belts.  Warden LaFlamme reported that agreed with his experiences.
Ms. Rosencrantz reported that the Mt. Agamenticus preserve successfully supports multi-use trails that allow snow machines.  She added that if it will take snowmobile access in S. Berwick to get the ET built, that she would support their use. 
President Hamblen thanked the guests for coming and sharing their perspectives with ETMD.
4. As the regular meeting resumes, President Hamblen asked Ms. Brush to draft a letter to the president of Unitil asking for the company’s position on snowmobile access to the corridor.  Endorsed by consensus.  He asked if we could get a report from the Down East Sunrise Trail about experiences with snowmobiles and ATV’s which are both allowed. 
5. President Hamblen asked for acceptance of Mr. Gullifer’s ETMD Trail Maintenance section of the ETMD user’s manual.  Unanimously supported. 

6. Mr. Andrews asked for ETMD support of the proposed new ET sign graphic created by MaineDOT to allow progress to be made including an ET graphic on the Turnpike bridge sign and to allow ET route signs to be designed.  After Mr. Redway objected to the graphic design quality, it was agreed that Mr. Redway would accept graphic further coordination responsibility as ETMD’s Sign Chairman.  

7. Mr. Gulllifer reported the Town of Scarborough had requested $20K from PACTS to fund a study of the SP-Scarborough Amtrak/Pan Am RR crossing.  Among the concerns to be addressed is whether the ET should go over, or under, or cross the RR at grade.  

8. Ms. Dumas reported that finding ET parking near the Limerick Rd. ET crossing on Log Cabin Rd. does not look promising because there are outspoken opponent neighbors.  She reported that she asked the selectmen to support a proposal by the town’s DPW to widen the gravel shoulders to allow safer parallel parking, but the only members of the public to attend that meeting opposed such parking. 

9. Ms. Brush reported town dues letters would be mailed on Feb.11th or 14th with copies of the 2011 ETMD newsletter. 

10. At 10:20, Mr. Redway moved, Mr. Andrews seconded that the meeting adjourn. Unanimously approved.

Next meeting:  8 March 2011
Respectfully submitted,

John Andrews, ETMD Secretary, 

8 March 2011
Complaint Form

Eastern Trail

The goal of the Eastern Trail Management District is to insure that all users have a safe and enjoyable experience on the Eastern Trail. In the event that encounter poor trail conditions, harassment by other users, or criminal activities, please complete the following form and submit to the ETMD and the local law enforcement agency. This form is both downloadable, printable and can be filed electronically or by mail.

Date and Time of Incident:____________________
Location of Incident: (Refer to trail mile marker if available) _____________________________

Your Name:________________________________________________
Address: ______________________________________________________________________

Phone number:_________________________
Email address:__________________
Would you request a call back from the appropriate agency or would you like us to consider this information to better your future trail experience? 

Request call back:__________
No need for call back:____________ 

*In as much detail as possible please describe the nature of your experience.

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Signature___________________________ (for hardcopy submissions)
Locks and Bollards
Purpose:  To provide reasonable and necessary access to stakeholders along the Eastern Trail corridor.

All locks and bollards utilized by Eastern Trail Management District (ETMD) and the corresponding municipalities will be as follows:

Master Lock #3810 – long shank  

Double hinged collapsible Bollard – see attached specifications

Double locking Pin – Traffic Guard – see attached specifications

At the time of construction, ETMD will ensure that all parties are advised of locations of ETMD locks and receive a set of keys.  Such parties consist of, but are not limited to, trail operations crews, emergency services, all Federal, State and municipal agencies requiring access, Unitil (GSGT) as the principal utility covering the trail route and any additional utilities or stakeholders.  

Management of the keys and access will be covered directly by each municipality as the trail is constructed with the corresponding ETMD trustee as primary contact person and the ETMD President and Executive Director as secondary contact.

President

Bob Hamblen
207-282-3487 office

Executive Dir
Carole Brush
207-284-9260 office    303-877-8337 cell

Unitil, the gas utility holding the ROW for most of the length of the proposed ET, has adopted a uniform lock policy as well and as of 7/09/09 was utilizing a 57 lock.  Unitil had supplied keys to ETMD for their use in duplicating and/or accessing the trail;  but discontinued that policy as of 10/01/10.        Unitil local representatives listed below are the primary contacts for ETMD with the corporate representative as a backup.    Any issues involving Unitil locks shall be reported to the ETMD President and Executive Director as well as directly to the appropriate Unitil contact.

GSGT (Unitil) Local Reps:



Chris Sullivan
603-396-3566 cell

603-221-1467 pager


Shawn LaChance
603-235-1947 cell

603-221-1464 pager

Unitil Corporate Contact:



Patty Quinn

603-235-7335 cell

603-773-6427 office

Unitil Emergency #:
866-900-4460
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